
 

 

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 
CENTRAL COAST REGION 

895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 

TO CONSIDER UPDATING THE STANDARD PROVISIONS AND REPORTING 
REQUIREMENTS FOR WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central 
Coast Region (Central Coast Water Board) will hold a public hearing on December 5-6, 2013, to 
hear comments and consider adoption of a resolution updating Standard Provisions and 
Reporting Requirements for Waste Discharge Requirements (Standard Provisions) and 
incorporating those updated Standard Provisions into existing waste discharge requirements 
orders.  If you hold an individual waste discharge requirements order issued by the Central 
Coast Water Board, this resolution will modify your order and require that you comply with the 
updated Standard Provisions. 
 
Copies of the proposed resolution, associated staff report, draft updated Standard Provisions, 
and other relevant documents are available on the Internet at: 
http://www.swrcb.ca.gov/centralcoast/board_decisions/tentative_orders/index.shtml.  These 
documents are also available by request at the office of the Central Coast Water Board.  You 
may also request a mailed copy of these documents by contacting Harvey Packard at 
Harvey.Packard@waterboards.ca.gov or (805) 542-4639. 
 
The proposed action (updating Standard Provisions) is categorically exempt from the provisions 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) because this action by a regulatory agency 
consists of permitting of existing facilities, within the meaning of §15301 of the Guidelines for 
Implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act in Title 14 of the California 
Administrative Code (CEQA Guidelines). At the conclusion of the hearing the Central Coast 
Water Board will consider approval of the proposed Resolution. 
 
Written comments and evidence regarding the proposed actions must be submitted by October 
8, 2013.  Written comments and evidence submitted after this date will not be accepted into the 
record, unless allowed by the Chair of the Central Coast Water Board.  Comments and 
evidence received by this date will be considered in preparation of staff recommendations to the 
Central Coast Water Board.  The Central Coast Water Board will provide an opportunity for oral 
comments at the hearing.  Time limits may be imposed.  Please note that all exhibits, charts, 
graphs, and other testimony timely presented as evidence must be left with the Central Coast 
Water Board as part of the administrative record.  If you have any questions regarding these 
documents or the proposed actions, please contact Harvey Packard at 
Harvey.Packard@waterboards.ca.gov or (805) 542-4639.  Please bring this information to the 
attention of anyone you know to be interested in the issue. 
 
The public hearing is scheduled to be held on December 5-6, 2013, at the Central Coast Water 
Board offices, 895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101, San Luis Obispo.  An agenda will be published at 
least 10 days before the hearing. The location of the hearing is accessible to persons with 
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disabilities.  If you require special accommodations, please contact Cyndee Jones at 805-549-
3372 at least five working days before the hearing. 
 
 

 
_________________________________   Date: September 4, 2013 
for Kenneth A. Harris Jr. 
Executive Officer 
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